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March 6, 2025 

House Government and Veteran Affairs Committee 

Honorable Austen Schauer, Chair 

North Dakota State Capitol, Pioneer Room 

RE: SB 2049 -Support testimony presented by Corey Mock, Chief Information Officer 

Chairman Schauer and members of the House GVA Committee: 

SB 2049 is NDIT's second (of two) agency bills intended to clean up NDCC and update the 

process for large IT project oversight. 

Much like SB 2048, the framework within SB 2049 date back to 1999 and the establishment 

of NDIT. Project management, reporting, and oversight became more clearly defined in the 

late 2000s following procurement and subsequent failure of major IT projects which were 

poorly planned and executed. Intervention opportunities were missed, which results in 

time, money, and frustration. 

Startup, closeout, and project status reports are presented to the Legislative IT Committee 

on a quarterly basis. Today, we provide updates on all IT projects within a visual 

dashboard, which is updated daily and tracks all milestones in real time. 

SB 2049 was originally intended to add members to the Executive Steering Committee 

(ESC), which is the project oversight committee for all major IT projects. Per today's 

definition, a major IT project is anything greater than $500,000. There are between 40-45 

ESCs overseeing projects at this time. 

While ESCs provide transparency and accountability, they also consume time while adding 

expenses to projects. There are cost savings that come with project oversight - catching 

deviations and failure points early allows for quick intervention and reduces the odds of 

project failure. 
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